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Hazel Flett

From: Cameron Mcconnachie (NHS Orkney) <cameron.mcconnachie@nhs.scot>

Sent: 24 October 2024 13:13

To: Hazel Flett

Cc: Katie Spence (NHS Orkney)

Subject: Information for consideration at next Licensing forum - 6th November 

-- External e-mail: Think before you Click.-- 
Good afternoon Hazel, 

Following on from data shared at the last meeting held on the 10th July 2024 by Dr Wilson in relation 
to alcohol related hospital admissions for young people. We requested data from Public Health 
Scotland and the findings are attached below:  

The data in which Dr Wilson shared at the previous forum was not specifically related to young 
people. As you can see in the above table, we have gained data on the number of alcohol hospital 
admissions for patients residing in the Orkney Islands local authority area from 2020/21 to 2022/23 
for the age-groups highlighted at the previous licensing forum. This data shows that our numbers 
have been decreasing in recent years and is spread more evenly across the two age groups (16-20) 
and (21-25).  

*Please note that due to the small number of patients involved PHS have suppressed the “Count of 
admissions” column in order to mitigate against the release of personal identifiable information. To 
achieve this suppression PHS have applied a rounding methodology with a base of 3. This 
methodology reports all figures from zero to two as 0, numbers from three to four as 3, numbers from 
five to seven as 6, numbers from eight to ten as 9, and so on. Furthermore, where a “Count of 
admissions” figure has been suppressed to 0 PHS have suppressed the corresponding EASR figure to 
0 also. Please note that this is the same methodology that PHS use in their annual Alcohol-related 
Hospital Statistics publication. 

Kind regards,  

Cameron McConnachie - ADP Development Officer 
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Orkney Health and Social Care Partnership - Council Offices - School Place - Kirkwall - KW15 1NY  
Email - cameron.mcconnachie@nhs.scot  
Working hours: Monday to Friday 0830-1600
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please (i) contact the sender by email reply; (ii) delete the email from your system; . 
and (iii) do not copy the email or disclose its contents to anyone. 
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